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Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Plainview Water District was held in the District office on Tuesday, January 23, 2018.        




Present:
Marc B. Laykind, Chairman





Andrew Bader, Treasurer 





Amanda R. Field, Secretary

Stephen Moriarty, Superintendent

Dina M Scott, Business Manager
Dennis Kelleher, Engineer

Sujata Pal, Engineer

Michael Ingham, Attorney
Greg Gordon, Zimmerman/Edelson

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.  
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Correspondence was reviewed in the Board update.

The Board approved and signed payroll checks.       
Minutes of previous meeting(s) were read and approved unanimously.
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting requesting an update on the monitoring wells pertaining to the 131 Sunnyside Boulevard superfund site investigation being conducted by the New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC).  Engineer Kelleher advised that it could be six months to one year before the District obtains the results of the drilling currently being conducted. Commissioner Laykind instructed all in the room to continue to keep the Board informed of any updates, and to continue to seek data results from NYSDEC.
MICHAEL INGHAM’S REPORT – ATTORNEY:

Attorney Ingham requested the Board approve and sign the fire hydrant rental agreement with the Town of Oyster Bay.  It was noted that in prior years, the Town executed the agreements prior to the Commissioners of the Plainview Water District, however, new administration at the Town has requested the District to execute first.  Said agreements were executed by all Commissioners and will be forwarded to the Town.

Attorney Ingham will provide the remainder of his report in Executive Session as it relates to personnel.

GREG GORDON’S REPORT – PUBLIC INFORMATION FIRM:

Greg Gordon presented various press releases to be published in the upcoming weeks for the Board’s review and approval.  
Greg Gordon presented a Facebook content calendar and various posts to be published in the upcoming weeks for the Board’s review and approval.  

Greg Gordon presented discussion points related to the District undergoing a Water Conservation Campaign for 2018.
SUJATA PAL’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Pal provided the Board with a Project Status List which contains the status of all authorized projects to date and indicates a change in status of any ongoing projects.
Engineer Pal reported that the Backflow Prevention Plans for Country Pointe Phase I Residential project for the typical seven (7) buildings have been reviewed and approved by the Nassau County Department of Health.  Engineer Pal reported that plans for the typical three (3) unit building, five (5) unit building and gatehouse have been reviewed and the Nassau County Department of Health has issued approval certificates.  
Engineer Pal reported that H2M architects & engineers received the signed Generator Maintenance Contract between Plainview Water District and PowerPro Service Co. as a result of the previously awarded bid.  A copy of said contract will be forwarded to PowerPro Service Co.
DENNIS KELLEHER’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Kelleher reported that the District’s Annual Water Supply Statement/Consumer Confidence Report is in progress and a DRAFT will be submitted to Supt. Moriarty upon completion.  Said report is expected to be completed earlier this year at the request of the Superintendent. 
STEPHEN MORIARTY’S REPORT – SUPERINTENDENT:
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on the pinhole program which includes surveys, inspection reports and continued analysis. 

Supt. Moriarty reported that back-up drives for the District’s SCADA system have been ordered.

Supt. Moriarty reported that a request for water availability for a one (1”) inch service was approved for premises at the following locations within the District; 6 Miriam Lane, 40 Deborah Drive and 76 Northern Parkway.  Supt. Moriarty reported that nothing unusual was noted with any of the above locations.

DINA M SCOTT’S REPORT – BUSINESS MANAGER:
Vendor check nos. 45357 through 45378 dated January 16, 2018 in the amount of $278,409.55 were reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Ms. Scott requested Board approval and authorization to transfer funds to cover the following dental claim costs:

· Dental claims dated January 16, 2018 in the amount of $1,500.00
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves the dental claims dated January 16, 2018 in the amount of $1,500.00 and the Board authorized funds be transferred into the District’s dental benefit account.
Ms. Scott reported that minutes of prior meetings are available for the Board’s review and approval.
Ms. Scott presented a report of customer penalties waived/removed and other billing adjustments that were made in accordance with District Policy.  After discussion, the report was ordered filed.  In addition to the adjustments made within the District’s Policy limits, Ms. Scott requested the Board’s approval to remove the $75.00 new administration charge assessed to 62 Belmont Ave as no new connection was made and therefore the charge was made in error.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request. Furthermore, Ms. Scott requested the Board’s approval to adjust the account of 6 Nassau Avenue in the amount of $85.00 as a result of a duplicate online payment processed to the customer’s account in error.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.
Ms. Scott presented the 2018 Civil Service Payroll Certification for the Boards review and approval prior to submission to the Nassau County Department of Civil Service.  

The Board requested Ms. Scott to make reservations for Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field and Supt. Moriarty to attend the AWWA New York Water Event to be held on April 10 - 12, 2018 at the Saratoga Springs City Center.  The Board requested that lodging reservations be made from April 10 – 12, 2018 at the Saratoga Hilton which is the same venue in which the conference is being held.  Ms. Scott reported that the per diem rate of the Saratoga Hilton is $154.00 which exceeds the general services administration (gsa) rate of $124.00 per diem.  In accordance with the District’s Travel Policy, the cost of lodging in excess of the maximum allowed gsa per diem rate may be approved when hotel stay is a the same location in which the convention/conference is being held.
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves lodging for Commissioner Laykind, Commissioner Field and Supt. Moriarty from April 10 – 12, 2018 at the Saratoga Hilton which is the same hotel in which the conference is being held at a per diem rate of $154.00 while attending the AWWA New York Water Event.  
Ms. Scott presented the quotes for the purchase of billing supplies and folding/mailing quarterly invoices for the year 2018.  The apparent lowest quote is Sir Speedy, Plainview.  The total cost of billing supplies is $4,580.00, the annual cost for mailing invoices is $2,380.00 for a total cost of $6,960.00 for the year 2018.  Board approval was requested.
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners awards the purchase of billing supplies and folding/mailing quarterly invoices for the year 2018 to the lowest total quote, Sir Speedy, Plainview for a total annual quote of $6,960.00.
Ms. Scott will provide the remainder of her report in executive session. 

At 7:45 pm a motion was made to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel.


At 8:25 pm Executive Session ended and the Board returned to Regular Session.

Ms. Scott requested the Board approve a salary increase for employee Cindy Schorr.  While labor negotiations continue for plant and distribution employees, the office staff is not considered a part of the negotiation process. Consequently, after consulting with District counsel, it was not deemed improper to grant such request.  After the Board’s extensive review and consideration, the salary increase was approved.
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Field, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves an annual salary increase of $2,100.00 to Cindy Schorr retroactively to January 1, 2018. 

Ms. Scott reported that in accordance with Section 4.13 of the District’s Policy Manual, Tom Stefanich has requested five (5) days bereavement leave, Wednesday, January 10 through Friday, January 12, 2018 to attend to family matters and funeral services.  After discussion, the Board agreed to grant his request subject to him providing documentation as required in accordance with District policy.

Supt. Moriarty reported that part-time water plant attendant, Timothy Kessler submitted his letter of resignation effectively immediately.  His last day was January 23, 2018. 


There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a call to the Chair at 8:55 pm.
